Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

                                       MINUTES

     


            March 27, 2014 

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: Jean Kluk, Nan Schwartz, Nancy Tanner, Linda Musmanno, Frank Musmanno, Chief Marshall 

2.0  Minutes: Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of March 20, 2014. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -          

March 29th – Annual American Red Cross Blood Drive (See posters) 

April 1st- Planning Board Meeting 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

April 2nd- Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall for a public hearing

April 3rd – The Selectmen will be meeting with Milestone and Scully regarding West side refurbishment of the Town Hall

April 9th  -  Park and Recreation 6PM at the Town Hall  

April 16th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

April 19th – Easter Egg Hunt 10AM at the Town Hall 

April 26th – Drug Take Back Day at the Police Station 10-2PM 

Did you Know?  

PUBLIC NOTICE
Hillsboro-Deering School District

Seeking Parent and Community Volunteers 

for 

Hillsboro-Deering Middle School Principal Screening

Hillsboro-Deering Middle School is beginning the search process for the position of Principal.  Parent and community input and participation are an essential part of this process.  Parents and community members wishing to provide input or volunteer to be a part of the screening process are encouraged to contact Lisa Witte, Director of Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment, at 464-4466 or  lwitte@hdsd.k12.nh.us before March 28th, 2014.
The conservation commission is looking for new members. Contact Nan Schwartz if you would like some information, 495-3125

Senior Sponsored Trip to Foxwoods is scheduled for April 22, 2014 contact Ray Clark for more information 495-1423 

REMOVE BOBHOUSES FROM ICE BY APRIL 1

CONCORD, N.H. -- Attention ice anglers: The ice might still be quite nice in
many places, but according to state law, all bobhouses (AKA ice shanties),
must be removed from the ice no later than the end of the day on April 1. 
Once you’ve moved your bobhouse to the shoreline, take care to move the
structure to your own property. Do not leave bobhouses on public or private
property without permission – that’s also a violation of state law.
The law is designed to ensure that bobhouses and their contents do not fall
through the ice and become a hazard to boaters, or get left behind on shore,
explained Lt. Heidi Murphy of the New Hampshire Fish and Game Department's Law Enforcement Division.

Failure to remove a bobhouse from public waters, public property or private
property by the deadline can result in a fine and a one-year loss of the
owner’s fishing license. In cases where Conservation Officers cannot
identify the bobhouse owner, Fish and Game has the authority to seize any
bobhouse not removed by the deadline, and its contents. 

One final note, if you're tired of that bobhouse and are planning to
upgrade, you are not allowed to make a bonfire out of it. Burning a bobhouse on the ice is illegal and will result in a fine and one year loss of your fishing license.

For more information, contact your local Conservation Officer or Fish and
Game's Law Enforcement Division in Concord at (603) 271-3127.

Administrative miscalculations were made an omission that caused an error in the tax rate. The Selectmen are very proud of the work accomplished by their executive administrator and all administrative personnel.  As we work through this, we are expecting a positive outcome. 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Dale and Shannon Guyer: TM# 24-067, Valley Road requesting a permit to construct a 24x28 one story garage with lean to on 2 sides 8’ each. Eaton inspected and found that the proposed construction was too close to the wetlands. Eaton motioned to deny the permit. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. Dagesse will send a variance application to the Guyer’s. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Dave Barkie asked Dagesse questions regarding filling out a building permit to build a new home. Dagesse said she would be available tomorrow to help him when he was available to come to the Town Hall. 

4.2 Roger Carlson phoned to ask Dagesse questions on building permit requirements. Dagesse told Mr. Carlson that no permit was needed to make the interior changes that he would like. Dagesse then wrote him a letter stating that fact for his mortgage company. 

4.3 Janice Philbrick was asked about the Emergency Management Team survey letters. She has received about 40 back and is looking for more. Janice and Eastman discussed the efforts to examine the needs of the three buildings (Center Station, Schoolhouse and the Town Hall) collectively. 

4.4 Dave Cahill phoned to ask for time to meet with the Selectmen. He will be running for Sullivan County Sheriff. Dagesse called him back and is awaiting a call back to schedule some time. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS (day time hours unless noted)  
5.1. Michelle Dagesse: 

5.1.1. Completed the US Census Bureau new home building permit report for 2014 and sent it in.

5.1.2. 

5.2 Ed Thayer: 

5.2.1.Ed Thayer confirmed that the vendor he mentioned last week that wants to take the parts off of the new (used) highway truck will provide the town with 5 tons of pellets for the parts. Thayer will write a letter of understanding for the vendor to sign. 

5.2.2. The employees attended training this week regarding Occupation Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) it was mandatory training. 

5.2.3. Stated that the Osh Kosh rear end estimated repairs are $4500.00. 

5.2.4. Reported that the D ring had fallen off town equipment and caused damage to a private vehicle. He called the Selectmen who authorized a new tire. 

5.2.5. Discussed gravel pit closure. The pit could be completely closed within 5-10 years.  Other pit options in town are probably non-existent. 

5.2.6. Discussed the old highway garage and repairs that could be done to the foundation to make it water tight by taking a mini excavator behind the building, excavating the area, sealing the blocks, and backfilling with stone.  The lot is 0.3 acres. 

5.2.7. Discussed a possible addition to the Highway Garage for a pole barn off the side of the building for cold storage. 

5.2.8. Updated the Town’s equipment list that Dagesse provided to the insurance company for this year’s coverage. 

5.3 Chief Marshall: 

5.3.1. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the February Police Monthly Statistics. – Public reading file 

5.3.2. Asked the Selectmen to sign the Highway Safety Project Application. The Selectmen signed the document at the evening meeting. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1  Jean Kluk came in to point out the error in the MS form that was sent to the Department of Revenue. The error has caused the tax rate to be higher than necessary. The Selectmen were aware of this issue as of Monday and are awaiting a response from Concord on how to proceed. She also offered her assistance to help with any forms. She asked how to make sure an email she sends to the Selectmen makes it in the minutes. Eastman asked for her to make inclusion in the minutes a point of attention for the Selectmen. 

6.2  Frank Musmanno had a question on how the minutes are written. He said that they (the minutes) are misleading that it looks as though Department heads attend a meeting. He would like to see a different format so that it would be clear to the public when the conversations occurred. The Selectmen assured Mr. Musmanno that they could make those changes. 

6.3 Nancy Tanner asked how can two or more Selectmen meet during the day and deliberate for say example the tire issue. Marshall said that Thayer called and asked the Selectmen to discuss the tire issue and for a resolution to the problem. Kluk asked are discussion considered deliberation? Eaton said no we discuss and make decisions at the evening meeting. Kluk to Nancy’s point two of you sit here all day long and the public may think decisions are being made. Tanner said she just never saw two members of a board meet during the day. Eastman said that the Selectmen’s day hours are posted. Marshall said that the Selectmen answer questions from the public, receive information from depart heads, and from other board members, provide building permit applications/advice, and perform occupancy inspections and other functions outside the office. Sandy Poole asked what Tanner’s suggestion would be? Tanner said to have a meeting during the evening, not during the day. Sandy Poole said that she thinks that the public likes the Selectmen available to them during the day.  Marshall said that the Selectmen will call New Hampshire Municipal Association with her question. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED

7.1 Application for the use of the lodge from Jo Ellen Wright. – Tabled for further information

7.2 Email from Roger Carlson requesting information regarding a building permit. – Dagesse responded. 

7.3 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #12- Public reading file 

7.4 Fire Alarm Inspection and Testing Report from Capitol Alarm System- Filed
7.5 A copy of Frontline Supervisor, Spring 2014- Public reading file 

7.6 Primex Annual Conference scheduled for May – Filed 

7.7 All-Ways Recycling/All-Ways Wrecking postcard – Filed 

7.8 Letter from US Department of Commerce asking for information on building permits issued last month. – Dagesse completed. 

7.9 Letter from Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission  regarding proposed regional broadband plan. – Public reading file 

7.10 Letter from Sharon King, Sullivan County Register of Deeds letting the board know that she would be leaving her position. – Filed

7.11 Inspection of the Camp Morgan Lodge range hood from Simplex Grinnell- Approved from the Selectmen and forwarded to Dagesse for payment.  

8.0Old Business
8.1 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $10,753.12 and vendor checks in the amount of $3711.60 March 28, 2014. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eastman motioned to adjourn Eaton seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:02PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
